
From: NYS OAG Support <nyag@mycusthelp.net> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 4, 2023 1:22 AM 
To: elena@judgewatch.org 
Subject: [NYS OAG FOIL Request Center] General FOIL Request :: G000617-112822 
 
 

 
 

January 3, 2023 

  
RE:  Freedom of Information Law (FOIL) Request Reference # G000617-112822 
  

Dear Ms. Sassower: 
  

This email is in response to the above-referenced FOIL request. 
  

The Office of the Attorney General has conducted a diligent search for the records that you have 

requested. 
  

Please access this request in the NYS OAG FOIL Request Center to retrieve the records that 

respond to your request. 

  
Please be advised that some of the records that respond to your request are exempt from 

disclosure and have been withheld pursuant to: 
  
• Public Officers Law § 87(2)(a), which provides that records that are exempted from disclosure 

by state or federal statute are exempt from disclosure under FOIL.  The records constitute 

confidential communication[s] made between attorney and client, which is exempt from 

disclosure under Civil Practice Law and Rules § 4503(a).  See Morgan v. New York State 

Department of Environmental Conservation, 9 A.D.3d 586, 587 (3rd Dept. 2004); 

 

• Public Officers Law § 87(2)(a), which provides that records that are exempted from disclosure 

by state or federal statute are exempt from disclosure under FOIL.  The records constitute 

attorney work product, which is exempt from disclosure under Civil Practice Law and Rules § 

3101(c); and 
 

• Public Officers Law § 87(2)(g), because the records are inter-agency or intra-agency materials. 
  

https://u8387795.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=nZGH0ylxadMp5hTpNkeAFounbq-2BJaMJVhlirykHn-2FhN-2BqBMFYtdSpM5jPKl5nu73m615sZPNGzGkMG6mEhOnjk5-2BvyvkKKYpVsULquD8pFQ-3D9aFE_oBYmVL2keqITTC0yrPkZ0JjG3it1rXw1xDj2tboKwfpWynXvz8g762Q7QdyhV1wg4DBECuDyDgyma5n0mmaZLvsXYSXDfOXHh76WyuP9ueT9zQIORhPR8GLagcMkpY5fjFOnGFyVUYVnj9NoqKsYqQTv47TMbRCQC2qN-2FtXFVG2qWdwopnbrJK7QN9B-2FsgT2mU2o7EWvLQZQO-2Fs2hpou9Gh6vgbZVrawBaLceVNoHT6BB1-2BRCN6l5rWlZM8gKT-2Bhyko4Qc4VKl8BatTsIHuxzBkNC9TJIgfu1-2By-2BONgvmzp6S3zy4kZXcC83VDMwrfRLOauk-2F7TXZ7R4hA8xP6PEZaO4iiKtsBEw99L9AXcI-2Bj4-3D


You have a right to appeal the foregoing decision.  If you elect to do so, you must appeal in 

writing, within 30 days, to Kathryn Sheingold, Records Appeals Officer.  Your appeal can be 

sent by email to FOIL.Appeals@ag.ny.gov or by mail to State of New York, Office of the 

Attorney General, Division of Appeals and Opinions, The Capitol, Albany, New York 

12224.  You can reach the Records Appeals Officer by telephone at (518) 776-2009. 
  
This FOIL request is now closed. 

  
Sincerely, 

 
Abisola Fatade 

Assistant Attorney General 

 

Please visit the NYS OAG FOIL Request Center to view frequently asked questions, monitor request 
progress, and submit future requests.   

  

View this request in the My Request Center. 
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https://u8387795.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=nZGH0ylxadMp5hTpNkeAFounbq-2BJaMJVhlirykHn-2FhN-2BqBMFYtdSpM5jPKl5nu73m615sZPNGzGkMG6mEhOnjk5-2BvyvkKKYpVsULquD8pFQ-3DQNhq_oBYmVL2keqITTC0yrPkZ0JjG3it1rXw1xDj2tboKwfpWynXvz8g762Q7QdyhV1wg4DBECuDyDgyma5n0mmaZLvsXYSXDfOXHh76WyuP9ueT9zQIORhPR8GLagcMkpY5fjFOnGFyVUYVnj9NoqKsYqQTv47TMbRCQC2qN-2FtXFVG2qWdwopnbrJK7QN9B-2FsgT2mU2o7EWvLQZQO-2Fs2hpou9IlMHWD-2FpWwHHNKkpnZQt3ETug-2BFggQdj4BbMQBAkcykH4W-2FtwpOYjnUGbbQLahVSArHqoqW7ezzon5u1Fh4n1tAsytVtWghy-2FW196v4xgnTbQpjaPNzu0XVhfKlCdwXdqCUlQZin-2BBTcztEZZ8Zkg0-3D

